
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 148 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Rasoul 

 

3.  Committee: Committee Referral Pending 

 

4. Title: Prescription Monitoring Program; requirements of prescribers, prescriptions for 

opioids. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires a prescriber to request and review information from the Prescription 

Monitoring Program prior to issuing a prescription for opioids, including a refill of an 

existing prescription for opioids. Currently, a prescriber is only required to request 

information from the Prescription Monitoring Program prior to initiating a new course of 

treatment that includes the prescribing of opioids anticipated at the onset to last more than 

seven consecutive days. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 
 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the Commonwealth as it 

only impacts prescribers. The process to request information is done electronically and would 

not impact the agency’s workload.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments: None. 
 


